KENAY PENINSULA BOROUGH SCHOOL DISTRICT

Assistant Superintendent
Dave Jones

148 North Binkley Sireet Soldotna, Alaska 99669.7520
Phone {?07)714-8888 Fax {907) 262-5867

February 19, 2016

The Honorable Kurt Olson
House of Representatives
State Capitol Room 24
Juneau, Alaska 99801

Dear Representative Olson,

1 am writing on behalf of the Kenai Peninsula Borough School District (KPBSD) to support
House Bill 313 as introduced.

In the process of maintaining our school buildings, we encounter a significant amount of
projects that fall in the $25,000 to $75,000 dollar range. This bill would mean that a contractor
would not have to pay a filing fee on those projects. The contractor would also not have to
run a weekly payroll or certified payrolls which would reduce contractor overhead. This bill
would also eliminate the Notice of Completion requirement with the Department of Labor for
final contractor payment.

The bottom line is that this bill will allow our limited funds to go further and assist us in
properly maintaining our buildings.

The Kenai Peninsula Borough School District fully supports the passage of HB 313.

Please let me know if you have any questions or need further information in regard to this
matter.

Sincerely,

Dave Jone§-
Assistant Superintendent
KPBSD
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